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Re-imagining, not re-imaging                 INTERIM RECTOR’S ARTICLE 

At least once a week, during their Today show hour, Hoda and Kathy Lee bring in a couple of people for a ‘make-

over’.  The result is often quite stunning.  The person looks better to the family members or friends who are present 

for the unveiling of this new image.  This isn’t inconsequential because very often persons who are re-imaged in this 

way feel better about themselves and face the world with new confidence and greater self-esteem, at least for a 

while.  While it might work for individuals, for churches which are far more complex because of the numbers of 

individuals making up their membership, re-imaging most often is a shallow attempt to grab hold of a fad.  If we just 

adopt the right new evangelism and stewardship programs, remodel our website, or flavor our churchmanship 

differently folks will flock to us and giving will increase exponentially.  These are assumptions made by congregations 

as they engage in this re-imaging or re-branding.  However, something deeper, something more transformative, is 

needed if the change encouraged is going to be realized.   
 

Years ago, I served in a parish that had flirted with the charismatic movement because that flavor of spirituality had 

proven to lead to sustainability and growth in congregations.  In this instance and similar ones I know about, a 

charismatic leader brought new folks to the congregation, some growth ensued, but when that priest moved on 

many newcomers left shortly thereafter as the congregation returned to a more mainstream expression.  The 

congregation re-imaged for a time and its worship and formation experienced an uneasy make-over.  There wasn’t a 

deep and fundamental change in the basic DNA of that core group of Christians, so they reverted to their earlier and 

time-honored identity which was more comfortable for the bulk of parishioners.  I might add that several years of 

mopping up and making sense of the mess made by this re-imaging was necessary before trust and a sense of moving 

forward together was possible. 
 

Re-imagining is something quite different from re-branding or making-over.  In General Convention our own 

Episcopal Church just established a task force to first very deliberately study and then come up with a plan that will 

fundamentally change the ways we do ministry and consequently re-invent the structure needed to engage our 

ministry.  It is understood that how we have been church in and for our social and economic context is no longer 

viable.  We are shrinking in numbers of people and parishes and also in dollars. Even among our faithful members, 

less regular attendance and fewer volunteer hours are evident.  To be the Body of Christ in the current and emerging 

social and economic context will require the church to be different in any number of ways.  The church will have to 

be more nimble—more able to react and respond to changing contexts.  Leadership and structure must be able to 

analyze what’s up and enable the gospel-response to changing conditions.  This re-imagining is a deliberate process 

of seeking to understand the trends and subtleties of the context in which we live.  Furthermore, it seeks to study the 

Gospel – most especially as it reflects how Jesus encountered individual need and societal issues.  Finally, re-

imagining involves planning and enacting plans in such a way that they impact and are embraced by those within our 

context. 
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Oddly enough, while I was volunteering at Convention one of the candidates for Priest-in-charge at St. John’s 

engaged me in conversation.  That person quite appropriately used the term re-imagining to characterize a significant 

part of what would need to happen at St. John’s over the next several years for it to remain a vital congregation for 

many years to come.  Clearly, St. John’s brochure and Debra Kissinger’s invitation to potential candidates captured 

this reality of what is true for St. John’s and many congregations in our diocese and church, just as it is true for the 

Episcopal Church in its largest institutional manifestation.  The one who emerges as your new spiritual leader must be 

one who has a heart to lead St. John’s into a process that re-imagines how this congregation will react and respond to 

its changing context.  At the same time, this new leader will need support and the engagement of your hearts with 

hers or his in what will prove to be both painful and glorious.  It will be painful because change will be not only 

necessary but important.  It will be glorious because St. John’s and its members will more appropriately and 

realistically reflect who Christ is for the context we live in.  If that isn’t a gospel reality--first the pain, then the glory!     
 

From my observations at St. John’s, I sense an excitement among many to get on with the process of becoming the 

congregation God would want it to be in this time and in its context.  From my experience with the church that re-

imaged for several years before my arrival, I’m sure there will be those who would want to subvert the process of re-

imagining because it’s always so hard to see glory ahead while experiencing grief and pain.  My prayer for you all is 

that those who want to get on with it will encourage the rest to come along and support them on the way.  Most 

especially, I pray that your search committee and Vestry will bring someone to you who will love you and whom you 

will love and support.  I pray that this new priest will help lead you to an even greater expression of that perfect love 

made human flesh in Jesus.  And I pray that together your love will transform your lives, your congregation, and the 

community you serve as the Body of Christ.                   Dave +   

 
 

PRIEST-IN-CHARGE SEARCH UPDATE 
  

The word of the month is "INTERVIEW!" 
  

Canon Debra Kissinger presented the Search 
Committee with 5 applicants for full time priest-in-
charge. We have conducted phone interviews with 
each applicant and are following up with Skype 
interviews.  For those of you who aren’t familiar 
with Skype, this internet-based technology allows 
us to use a camera as we speak with candidates in 
real time.   
 

As the new priest is getting closer and closer the 
Search Committee appreciates your continued 
support and prayer. 
  

- Ellen Ball for the Search Committee: Susan Albrecht, 
Ellen Ball, Steve Charles, Sue Fain, Jim Suren, Dylan 
Thomas, and Cindy Turner 

 
Parishioners Pictures 
 

When you take photographs at family gatherings 
this month, remember the church picture 
bulletin board, and bring an extra copy of a 
favorite shot to your shepherd or the church 
office.  

- Judy Spencer for the Shepherds 

 
Treasures and Trivia Rummage Sale 
Our annual Treasures and Trivia rummage sale is 

scheduled for August 16, 17, and 18
th

 and now is 

the time to sign up for a shift!  Sign up on the board 

near the credenza to indicate which shift or shifts you 

can work doing sorting, set-up, and pricing.  Don’t see 

a convenient time slot?  Simply jot down your name 

and note the times you are available.  Then, starting 

Sunday, August 5
th
 you can pick a shift during the 

sale or indicate your availability to help with the clean-

up/tear down.  For this final phase we’ll need a pickup 

truck or two and some folks able to do some heavy 

lifting in order to transport left over items to Trinity 

Mission.  
   

Items for donation to Treasures and Trivia may be 

brought in through Friday, August 10
th
.  Please place 

donations downstairs in the children’s education area.   

 

Volunteers are the key to a successful sale.  Thank 

you for doing your part!   
 

 

For further information, contact:   

Mary Angela Cooley: (765) 362-0269 

Chas Cooksey: (765) 719-3716 (c) or 739-6229 (h) 

        chascooksey@frontier.com 

mailto:chascooksey@frontier.com
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CHILDREN’S SUNDAY SCHOOL 
Now is your chance to sign up for a month to 

be a helper with the Children's Sunday School 

which meets from 9:15-10:15am each Sunday, 

beginning September 9th.  Your duties would 

include assisting with crafts and snacks which 

will be already planned.  All you need to do is 

to show up!  You would be a much needed extra 

pair of hands to keep the hour running 

smoothly.  Please consider taking a month.  

There will be a sign up sheet on the bulletin 

board in Whitlock Hall, or you may email 

(ljgallagher@accelplus.net) or call Jane (362-

2085).  You will receive many blessings, as well 

as giving them. 

   -Jane Gallagher 
 
 

 

Summer Schedule of Services  
 

Sunday Eucharist at 9:00am  
(through September 2) 

 

Mid-week Eucharist - Wednesday at 12:15pm 
 

NEW Church Office Hours  
starting in August 

 

Tues. & Thurs. 9:00am – 3:30pm 
 
 

 

 

Father Dave Ferner, our Interim Rector, is usually 

available in the church office on Wednesdays from 

9:30am until 5:00pm.  See calendar for details.  

Contact Fr. Dave either by phone at (317) 736-7889 

(home) or (317) 690-2799 (cell) or by email at 

drferner47@gmail.com to schedule an appointment.   

 

Property Committee Update 
 

 We’re looking for a volunteer to keep the 
courtyard, entrances, and below grade stairways 
clean and tidy.  See Jim if you are interested. 

 

 We have been finding doors left open and lights 
left on when the church is empty.  For reasons of 
safety, please close all doors before you leave.  
And, in order to conserve energy, please turn off 
all interior lights and fans before leaving.  Thank 
you for your assistance!   

-Jim Suren, Property Chair 
 
 

WHERE IN THE WORLD IS ABBY TWAREK? 
Abby has just completed her training program 
for the World Race, under the non-
denominational organization "Adventures in 
Missions.”  In September she will be leaving for 
the mission field in Zimbabwe and Botswana. 

 

You are invited to ask her about her training and 
encourage her in her travels.  Follow her blog at  
http://abbytwarek.theworldrace.org/.  
 
DEADLINE for submission of information for the 
September newsletter is Monday, August 20th.  Email 
tidbits to the church at stjohnscville@gmail.com or 
contact the church office at 362-2331.  It is not 
necessary to submit a polished article so submit your 
ideas as soon as you think of them! 
 

$40 Raised for Office Supplies!! 
Thanks to your donations of used cartridges this 
past month, St. John’s will receive $40 in ink 
recycling rewards which will be used toward the 
purchase of office and/or janitorial supplies.  We 
surpassed our goal of $20 by 100%!  Keep 
bringing in those used printer, fax, copier, or all-
in-one cartridges that you have sitting at home or 
the office.  Drop them off in the white bowl on 
the credenza.       
 

 

GREEN ISSUES SUMMER MOVIE SERIES   
The final Green Issues film, Food Stamped, will be 

screened on Wednesday, August 8 in Korb 

Classroom at the Fine Arts Center (on Grant Ave.) at 

Wabash College, beginning at 7:00 pm.  The 

screenings are FREE and OPEN TO EVERYONE 

from the Wabash and wider community.   
 

Food Stamped is an informative and humorous 

documentary film following a couple as they attempt 

to eat a healthy, well-balanced diet on a food stamp 

budget. Through their adventures they consult with 

members of U.S. Congress, food justice 

organizations, nutrition experts, and people living on 

food stamps to take a deep look at America's broken 

food system. 
 

 

 

mailto:ljgallagher@accelplus.net
mailto:drferner47@gmail.com
http://abbytwarek.theworldrace.org/
mailto:stjohnscville@gmail.com
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A SPECIAL THANK YOU TO THE WHITES… 

Much fun and good food was had by all at our 

Picnic at the Park on July 15th.  Thank you Alan 

and Barbara for providing the wonderful setting 

and the delicious smoked turkey! 
 
 

Collection for the FISH Food Bank  
Suggested item of the month -- peanut butter!  
However, any non-perishable food items are 
appreciated.  Let’s fill the little red wagons! 
 

[hhYLbD !I9!5ΧΦ 
 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE CHANGE: Beginning on 
Sunday, September 9th we will return to our two 
service schedule: Eucharist at 8:00am and 10:30am. 
 

9ǇƛǎŎƻǇŀƭ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎ Cŀƭƭ wŜǘǊŜŀǘ will be 
held September 28-30 at Waycross Conference 
Center. Check the bulletin board for additional 
information or stop by the church office. 
 

___________________________________________________________ 
 

Financial Update 
 

Expenses in the month of June exceeded income by $2,766, which was primarily a result of 
pledged income coming in $3,119 below the revised Budget.  Year-to-date income has exceeded 
expense by $2,576 however, resulting in an Operating Fund balance of $13,181 at the end of June 
(i.e. checking account and cash on hand).  Overall, St. John’s finances remain positive year-to-
date due to solid pledge income in prior months and continued control of operating expenses. 
 

Ed Fain, Financial Chairperson 
 

 
 

 

 

Fund 3/31/2012 4/30/2012 5/31/2012 6/30/2012

Church Operating 11,743$           13,566$           15,947$           13,181$           

Building 7,780$             7,688$             13,244$           12,732$           

Rector's Discretionary 1,040$             1,040$             1,040$             1,040$             

Youth Pilgrimage 8,347$             8,347$             8,347$             8,347$             

Columbarium 1,156$             1,156$             1,156$             1,156$             

Memorial 3,974$             3,924$             4,099$             4,099$             

Family 37,111$           37,111$           37,111$           37,111$           

Outreach 14,475$           14,480$           14,530$           14,530$           

Endowment 10,020$           10,020$           10,020$           10,020$           

Restricted 50$                  50$                  90$                  295$                

Total 95,697$           97,382$           105,585$         102,512$         

St. John's Fund Balances

2011 Budget 2011 Actual 2012 Budget 2012 YTD June

Revenues

Tithes and Offerings 104,277$         114,963$         130,269$         61,530$           

Interest and Other Income 4,230$             2,607$             2,800$             1,045$             

Total Revenues 108,507$         117,570$         133,069$         62,575$           

Expenses

Clergy & Staff Compensation 86,515$           85,125$           79,074$           36,807$           

Office, Building, & Utilities 23,073$           24,743$           29,856$           12,419$           

Adult & Youth Education 200$                609$                200$                -$                    

Fellowship, Worship, & Music 700$                1,319$             1,800$             957$                

Total Outreach 22,750$           21,165$           22,773$           9,817$             

Total Expenses 133,238$         132,961$         133,703$         60,000$           

Operating Income/(Loss) (24,731)$         (15,391)$         (634)$              2,576$             

St. John's Revenue & Expense
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SERVERS SCHEDULE: August 2012 
Date/ 
Time 

Lector 
Lay Eucharistic 

Ministers 
Crucifer/ 

Acolyte(s) 
Greeters Altar Guild Offering Tally 

Altar 
Flowers 

Coffee Hr. 
Host 

August 5th 
9:00am 

Will Turner 
Betty Culley 
Jim Suren 

TBD/ 
Kristen A & Kitty H 

Albrechts 
Jerilyn Yerkes 
Terry Lawrence 

Vern Easterling 
Ed Fain 

Judy Wynn OPEN 

August 12th 
9:00am 

Dylan 
Thomas 

Dan Booher 
Larry Baumgardner 

Paul Moehling/ 
Cyndy F & Larry B 

Lebedeffs 
CJ Charles  

Cyndy Fields 
Tom Twarek 

Barb Easterling 
Fains OPEN 

August 19th 
9:00am 

Jill 
Lamberton 

Adrienne Ashbaugh 
John Culley 

Steve Charles/ 
CJ C & Teresa A 

Jane Gallagher 
Sheila Evans 

Carole Meyer  
Jo Tussey 

Susan Albrecht 
Ellen Ball 

Haffners OPEN 

August 26th 
9:00am 

Nancy 
Bennett 

Meribeth Kussmaul 
Marc Hudson 

Chris Redmaster/ 
Joe G & Elaine P 

Meegan Reidy 
Carole Meyer 

Betty Culley 
Meegan Reidy 

John Roberts 
Brookie White 

Hartnett/ 
Lamberton 

Fains 

 
 

September 2012 
Date/ 
Time 

Lector 
Lay Eucharistic 

Ministers 
Crucifer/ 

Acolyte(s) 
Greeters Altar Guild Offering Tally 

Altar 
Flowers 

Coffee Hr. 
Host 

Sept. 2 at 
9:00am 

Mary Angela 
C. 

John Culley 
Betty Culley 

Steve Charles/ 
CJ Charles 

Ellen Ball & Tom 
Twarek 

Sheila Evans 
Jane Gallagher 

TBD Hildebrands OPEN 

Sept. 9 @8am Mark K Meribeth Kussmaul Teresa Anderson 
Jo Tussey & 
Nancy Yount 

Jerilyn Yerkes 
Terry Lawrence 

TBD Siamas 
Judy 

Spencer 10:30am Ellen Ball 
Barbara Penney 
Randy Pickering 

Chris Redmaster/  
Chas Cooksey 

Sept. 16 @8am Vern E. Vern Easterling Cyndy Fields 
Mark & Meribeth 

Kussmaul 
CJ Charles 

Cyndy Fields 
TBD 

Easterling/ 
Albrecht 

OPEN 
10:30am Sheila Evans 

Marc Hudson 
Jim Suren 

Paul Moehling/ 
Kristen Albrecht 

Sept. 23 @ 8am Adrienne A. Adrienne Ashbaugh Kitty Haffner 
Larry & Nancy 

Bennett 
Carole Meyer 

Jo Tussey 
TBD Bennetts 

Nancy 
Bennett 10:30am Jill Lamberton 

Dan Booher 
Larry Baumgardner 

Sam Hildebrand/ 
Larry B. 

Sept. 30 @8am Judy Wynn Jim Suren Jim Suren Larry 
Baumgardner & 
Mary Angela C. 

Betty Culley 
Meegan Reidy 

TBD 
Baumgard-

ner 
OPEN 

10:30am Joe OôRourke 
Elaine Pickering  
Vern Easterling 

Randy Pickering/ 
Joe Green 

 

If you are unable to serve as scheduled, please find a substitute and contact the church office as soon as possible so we can keep the schedule up-to-date.  

Adrienne Ashbaugh creates the schedule for lectors, LEMs, acolytes, and crucifers so if you would like to be added to the schedule or have scheduling 

questions, please contact her at (765) 362-6845. 
 

Meals on Wheels    Sept 6: Carole M & Terry L     Sept 13: John G & Bud M       Sept 20: Jerry & Cindy S.      Sept 27: Sam & Susie H. 
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AUGUST 2012 at St. John’s Episcopal Church, Crawfordsville 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 

NEW OFFICE 
HOURS 

Start August 14 
 

Tues & Thurs 
9am – 3pm 

To schedule an appt. 
with Fr. Dave Ferner, 
contact him at (317) 
736-7889 (home) or 
(317) 690-2799 (cell) or 
drferner47@gmail.com 
 

 

 
 

1   
7:30am Centering Prayer 
 

Office Open 9 ς 3:00pm 
 
12:15pm Noonday Prayer 
in Whitlock Hall (WH) 

2 

7am Men’s Bible Study 
 
Office Open 9 ς 3:00pm 
 

3  

  
 
 
 
 

4  
 

5 10th Sunday after Pentecost  

 

9:00 am Eucharist 
 
 

6  
 

 

7  
  
 
 
 
 

8  

7:30am Centering Prayer 
 

FR. DAVE 9:30am ς 5pm 

 

Office Open 9 ς 3:00pm 
 

12:15pm  Eucharist in WH 
 

9 
 7am Men’s Bible Study 
 

Office Open 9 ς 3:00pm 
 

10 
 
 

11  
 
 

12 11th Sun. after Pentecost 
 

9:00 am Eucharist 
 

 

13   
 

 
Set-up & sort for 

Treasures & Trivia 

14  
Office Open 9 ς 3:00pm 
 

Set-up & sort for 

Treasures & Trivia 

 
7pm Exec. Committee 

15  

7:30am Centering Prayer 
 

FR. DAVE 9:30am ς 5pm 
 

12:15pm Eucharist in WH 
 

Set-up & sort for 

Treasures & Trivia 

16  
7am Men’s Bible Study 
 
 

Office Open 9 ς 3:00pm 
 
TREASURES & TRIVIA  

Rummage Sale  

 

17  
 

TREASURES & TRIVIA  
Rummage Sale  

 
 
 

18  
 

TREASURES & TRIVIA  
Rummage Sale  

 
Treasures & Trivia 

clean- up 

19 12th Sun. after Pentecost 

 

9:00 am Eucharist 
 

 

20 

 

DEADLINE FOR SEPT. 
NEWSLETTER ARTICLES 
 

 

21 

 
Office Open 9 ς 3:00pm 

22  

7:30am Centering Prayer 
 

FR. DAVE in at 11:30 
 

12:15pm  Eucharist in WH 
 
 

7pm Vestry 

23  
7am Men’s Bible Study 
 
Office Open 9 ς 3:00pm 

24  
 

25  
 

26  13th Sun. after Pentecost 
 

9:00 am Eucharist 
 

 

27  
 
 
 

28 
 
Office Open 9 ς 3:00pm 

29 
7:30am Centering Prayer 
 

FR. DAVE 9:30am ς 5pm 

 

12:15pm Eucharist in WH 

 

30 
7am Men’s Bible Study 

 
Office Open 9 ς 3:00pm 

31 
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